

**Lourdes Secondary School** 

47 Kirriemuir Avenue Cardonald

Glasgow G52 3DF Phone 0141 582 0180

Fax: 0141 582 0181

Head Teacher Gerry McGuigan MA(Hons)

Dear Parent/Carer,

We hope you and your family are keeping safe and well.

Our recent survey on Recovery and Resilience shows that many of you would like your child to have access to school trips and extra-curricular activities. These are important to children's health and wellbeing, particularly as we recover together through this pandemic.

In response, we have arranged for all children in S2 to go on a hillwalking trip to Conic Hill in West Dumbarton. The children will enjoy physical activity, beautiful scenery, and a variety of teambuilding activities organised by the PE department. It promises to be a fantastic experience!

There will be no cost to the pupils for this trip.

## **KEY INFORMATION:**

Thursday 12th May

2C1, 2C2, 2C3, 2C4

Friday 13th May

2C5, 2C6, 2C7, 2C8 and 2C9

On the day of their class trip, pupils should:

- Wear casual clothes (e.g. jogging bottoms, t-shirt, jumper or hoodie. Avoid jeans.)
- A waterproof jacket
- Trainers or walking boots that they don't mind getting dirty
- A packed lunch and snacks. Packed lunches will be provided for children who are entitled to them.

## Programme:

- Coaches will leave the school at 8.30 a.m. on each date.
- Coaches will arrive at Conic Hill at 10 a.m. approx.
- Pupils will return to school at 3.15pm approx.

If you would like your child to participate in the hill walk, please complete and submit the consent form which can be accessed through ParentPay from Friday 29<sup>th</sup> April.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require any further information.

Kind regards,

L Kerr

Depute Head Teacher

Glasgow-UK Council of the Year 2015

Glasgow-Supporting the Gaelic language Glaschu - a' toirt taic do'n Ghàidhlig

Glasgow-UNESCO City of Music

Glasgow City Council is an equal opportunities employer







